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DECEMBER MEETING





PAST PRESIDENTS MEETING








Tuesday, December 10, 2002


Luncheon Meeting at Patrick Henry Hotel


617 Jefferson Street


Downtown Roanoke





TOPIC:   HVAC TESTING AND BALANCING





SPEAKER:   MARK DONIHE of INVIRO-DYNAMICS, INC.





LUNCHEON  AGENDA:





12 Noon – Lunch is Served





12:20 PM to 1:30 PM


Program and Business Meeting








Please make reservations by 11:30 AM


Friday, December 6, 2002


at the ASHRAE 


website


ashraeroanoke.org


or CONTACT 


SUZANNE PERRY  (540) 563-2828


or


� HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��mailto:sdperry@trane.com�








Cost of Lunch  will be $11.00





(Student Cost $6.00)





�








December President’s Corner








Twenty-seven years ago, a group of engineers gathered at the Hidden Valley Country Club and held the first ASHRAE meeting for the Roanoke Chapter. ASHRAE President William Chapman traveled from Wisconsin to present the Charter and installed the officers who included still active members Lew Evans, Larry Perry and Dub Whitescarver. Many leaders have served since the inception of our chapter and at the December meeting we will recognize the Past Presidents for their contributions to our industry. Please join us for the luncheon at the Patrick Henry Hotel.





As promised, our November meeting included great food and the current topic of energy management. Mike Sweeney presented the many aspects of monitoring and analyzing a facility's energy usage. With automated software and benchmarking, this data can be used in making decisions for operating procedures and for procuring the best available rates. Management of a facility's energy consumption will become more sophisticated and important as deregulation progresses and the higher rates affect western Virginia.


 


The ASHRAE website (ashrae.org) has been given a face-lift and is more user friendly. This site is a good resource and you can also pay dues, change your address and other updates very easily. Our Chapter website  (ashraeroanoke.org) is also convenient to make meeting reservations, check for future meetings and other Chapter news.





See you at lunch,





John Mann 







































































                                                                                                                             					




































































                                                                  Dave Pierson














Upcoming Meetings





January 21 – Dinner at Roanoke County Women's Club





Research Promotion Awards


Speaker – To be announced





Note Date Change





February 19 – National Engineers Week





Speaker – To be announced 











ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE


2002 – 2003 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


		Phone:	Email:


President	John Mann	540-344-5513	jmannassociates@aol.com


Pres. Elect	Pat Cady	540-857-3100	pcady@hsmm.com


Vice Pres.	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	  cnbeverly@trane.com


Secretary	Gary Anderson	540-342-18161	ganderson@lpa-inc.com


Treasurer	Michael Wright	540-857-3100	mwright@hsmm.com


Governor	James Sledd	540-344-5200	jamess@eeiroanoke.com


Governor	Jason Fulop	540-362-8934	jason@breeden-collier.com	


Governor	Jason Price	540-342-5498	jason.price@ielectric.com





		


2002 – 2003 COMMITTEE CHAIRS


Shenandoah


    Section	Howard Arthur	540-464-7308	arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu


Membership	Keith Workman	800-275-2231	kw.rwh@verizon.com


Student


Activities	Ronnie Miller	540-342-5498	ronnie.miller@ielectric.com


Programs	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Historian         David Cunningham 540-772-1017       sjroan@rev.net


Research	David Pierson	540-563-2828	dapierson@trane.com 	


TEGA	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Newsletter	Pat  Cady	540-857-3100	pcady@hsmm.com  


Homepage	James Sledd	540-344-5200	jamess@eeiroan.com   


Scholarship	 Lance Lewis	540-774-4079 	freeair@roanoke.infi.net











Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE





Web Page:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/�





 Please contact Mike Wright – 857-3100 (� HYPERLINK mailto:mwright@hsmm.com ��mwright@hsmm.com�) if you are interested in being a sponsor with a business card advertisement.














BOARD OF GOVERNORS





Meeting





Thursday,  December 5,  2002





4:30 PM – 5:30 PM





John Mann and Associates 











TRAINING OPPORTUNITY





Fundaments of HVAC Control Systems





Prior to the January Meeting we will continue our seminars for young and


older engineers.  We have been asked to do a class on controls and we


decided to present the ASHRAE "Fundaments of HVAC Control Systems" seminar.


The course will include a student handbook and will cover control valves and


dampers, sensors, control diagrams and sequences, self-powered controls,


analog controls, and digital controls.  The January session will be the


first and we will complete the course in March prior to that meeting.   The


seminars will run from 3:00 to 5:30.  The cost per person will be $125.00


per session or if you sign up for both now only $200.00.  Remember this is


the ASHRAE course and you will leave with a student handbook that you can


use later as a reference.  You can see more information on the course on the


ASHRAE website.  Please register for the class by e-mailing David Pierson at


dapierson@trane.com.





Thanks, 





David Pierson














Details of December Program


 


SPEAKER: Mark Donihe 








Biography: Mr. Mark Donihe is the President of


Inviro-dynamics, inc,  Inviro-dynamics performs HVAC Testing and Balancing, Building and Plant Ventilation studies, HVAC Commissioning, and Building Energy Audits for architects, engineers, building owners/operators, mechanical contractors, and HVAC equipment suppliers.  Prior to founding Inviro-dynamics, Mr. Donihe was employed by Allied Refrigeration, Inc as an in-house design/build engineer, and by Newbern-Trane as a sales engineer.  Mr. Donihe is a 1986 graduate of Georgia Tech with a Bachelor of Industrial and Systems Engineering Degree, is a Certified T&B Engineer, and is a Licensed Professional Engineer in Virginia.











Our January meeting, Tuesday the 21st, will be Research Promotion Night.


We will make the awards to all those who contributed last year, so mark your


calendar and come and receive the recognition you deserve.  We will also


have some prizes for anyone bringing a check from themselves or their


company that evening.   We thank the following members who have already


contributed this year:





Kenneth Gunther    Bob Hockett


Paul Thayer		David Pierson


Tom Watson		Ron Bessette	


Hugh Crowther      Folger Bigelow


Bill Upthegrove    	Ralph Wirt


Pat Cady           	Mike Wright


Dub Whitescarver	John Mann


Chris Beverly		Gary Anderson





As you may have noticed all of the chapter leaders have contributed to the


Research program already!!  That means we will be receiving the Full Circle


Award once again.  Thanks to all of you.





David Pierson




















ANNOUNCEMENT





Roanoke area members of the American Society of Plumbing Engineers (ASPE) have become the 62nd official chapter of ASPE!  Mr. Stanley Wolfson, Executive Director of ASPE National, will make an address to the new chapter at a chartering ceremony on Tuesday, December 10 at 6:00 PM at the Days Inn in Hollins.  Also, Julius Ballanco, PE, President of J.B. Engineering and Code Consulting P.C. and ASPE Vice President Legislative, will be the technical presenter for the evening.  The topic for the presentation will be "Latest Trends in Plumbing Installation Means, Methods and Equipment."  The presentation will provide an array of new techniques and equipment available that all specifying engineers should be aware of.  Cost is $13.00 per person which includes a buffet-style dinner.  Anyone interested in attending must contact Harvey Nichols at W.H.O. for reservations at (540) 265-4444 by 5:00 PM, Thursday, December 5. 





ASPE exists to promote the plumbing design profession through membership, education, certification and monthly chapter meetings.


























Electronic Newsletter





Welcome to the Roanoke Chapter's electronic ASHRAE Newsletter. If you received a hard copy, then we do not have an e-mail address for you. Please send your e-mail address or comments to Pat Cady at � HYPERLINK mailto:jmann@mckinney-usa.com ��pcady@hsmm.com� or 857-3162.  We will continue to send hard copies to anyone not currently using e-mail.












